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Hello, one of the questions I am often asked by parents is what they can do to 
help their children maintain some momentum with their studies during the 
holidays. While my detailed answers may differ for individual children, 
invariably my response will begin with Reading! Encouraging a life-long love of 
reading is one of the most valuable gifts we can give our children. Reading is at 
the heart of literacy and the words children encounter in their books contribute 
to extending the vocabulary that can be used in independent written work. As 
children progress through the Primary years a good knowledge of the British 
literary tradition will be essential in helping them to perform well in entrance 
exams to UK Independent Schools,  if this is the route your are considering. In 
fact, feedback from the UK Independent School Admissions process indicates 
that it is in the area of  Comprehension tests that many non-British children do 
not do themselves justice. Cultural references and some of the idiomatic 
language are missed, knowledge which wider reading will help to build. I have 
worked with Bonas McFarlane, the leading UK education consultants, to give 
our parents reading lists of novels which will be of help in this area.   
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Thank You PTA! 

   

 
 

 
 
Happy Birthday 
A very ‘Happy Birthdayȭ to 
Koresola Adewuyi, 1C, who 
helped to celebrate her 6th 
birthday recently, with a super 
book donation to the School 
Library. 

 

Welcome! What a fantastic Funday, thank you very much to all who planned the 
event, sponsored rides, sold raffle tickets and donated prizes. Also to those who 
volunteered their help to make the day run smoothly by selling tokens and 
manning rides. Thank you to the 1200+ who came and made the day such a 
success by having FUN! Our PTA continues to astound with the scale of their 
projects and sheer resourcefulness, thank you for creating such a great family 
day out for us all and for raising a record amount of funds. I suspect this group 
will catch their breaths and then begin planning next term’s Star Trek!  
After all the excitement of Saturday, it was back to work in earnest for this 
week’s bi-weekly tests. Teachers are marking tests now and the results will be 
loaded onto the school website next week. Good luck to our Swimming Squad 
who will be competing at the Ikoyi Club tomorrow. I look forward to cheering 
you all on – you have practised hard and deserve to do well. Finally, a reminder 
that our Parents’ Conference event will be held on Monday, we look forward to 
welcoming you for some detailed feedback from teachers.    
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From the Bursar's Desk 

For enquires about payments, invoices, 
receipts etc.  please use our contacts as 
stated below: 
Odun Wariso Bursar - 
bursar@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 

 
Students'  Accounts 
Bola.Adepoju@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 
Tunde.Lawal@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 
Accounts Payable 
Opeyemi.Modupe@lagosprepikoyi.com
.ng 
Folashade.Olayode@lagosprepikoyi.co
m.ng 

 
Telephone: 0803-714-1376 
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for the 

week beginning  

 

24th  February: 

 
Vikings            

346 
 

Saxons            
302 

Normans         
312   

Romans          
 281 

 
CONGRATUL

ATIONS  
VIKINGS 

  
                                                         
 
                                                            

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 
  

 
 

 

 

House points  
for week commencing 16th 

November 

Vikings            345 
Saxons            438 
Normans         417 
Romans         436 

 
CONGRATULATIONS  

SAXONS!  
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New First Aid Club  
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Parents & 
Staff Choir 
 
It’s that time of year 
again! Mr McManus 
is reaching out to 
our Parents and 
Teachers to once 
again form a choir to 
perform at our 
wonderful 
Christmas Carols 
Evening on 9th 

 

 

 

 

  

LPS 
Funda

y 
Saturday 

14th  
Noember  

 

 

Cross Curricular Links 
Science, Home Economics and P.E Faculties came together 
this week to reinforce the importance of Healthy Living to 
Year 3 children. The practical workshop emphasised a 
balanced diet and the role of exercise in a healthy life style. 

 

 
 

 

  

Good Luck Swimming Squad! 
The LPS Swimming Squad has been training hard, in 
ÐÒÅÐÁÒÁÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÔÏÍÏÒÒÏ×ȭÓ 3×ÉÍÍÉÎÇ 'ÁÌÁ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ )ËÏÙÉ 
Club. Good Luck and enjoy the event!   

 

 

Bi-Weekly test 
dataé will be loaded 

onto the School 
Website next week. 
We will text as soon 

as we load t he 
results!  

 

 

 

 

Top Raffle Sellers! 
Congratulations to Tobi 
Vaughn, Aliyu Muktar and 
Nathan Asibelua, who sold 
the most Big Top Raffle 
Tickets! The PTA rewarded 
their efforts with some super 
prizes, a hover board, a mini 
iPad and an iPad Keyboard.  
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The Grand Commander 
Comedian 

 

 

 

 

 

Da
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ng 
to 

the 
Mu
sic 
of 
DJ 
La
mi 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

! 7ÏÎÄÅÒÆÕÌ $ÁÙ ÏÆ -ÅÍÏÒÉÅÓȣȢ #ÁÒÎÉÖÁÌ &ÕÎÄÁÙ ςπρυ 
 

 

 
The 
Carniv
al is 
Comin
g! 
Excitemen
t is 
growing 
as our 
annual 
Funday 
approache
s! We have 
a Carnival 
theme this 
year with 
our very 
own ‘Main 
Street’. 
Magicians, 
jugglers 
and 
fairground 
games will 
welcome 
you to the 
Fun Day 
attractions 
of Game 
Truck, Zip 
Line, 
Gladiator, 
The Dunk 

  

The 
Big 
Top 

Raffle 
Thank you to 
the parents 
who have 
already sent in 
Raffle prizes, 
we are very 
grateful! We 
have hotel 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 
 
 

 
  

   

 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
  
 

 

Artist of the Week 
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Anvi & Nicole 
2nd Place ɀ KS2 
Romans House 
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Indy & 
Cecilie 

2nd 
Place 
ɀ KS3 
Saxon 
House 

 

Anni & Tari 
3rd Place ɀ 

KS3 
Normans 

House 
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Reading Garden Inaugural Event! 
The new Garden Pavillion was the perfect tranquil environment 
to rest for a while, before re-joining the excitement of the  
Carnival Funday entertainment. 
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  Parent 
Teach
er 
 
Meetin
gs 
Just a 
reminder 
that Parent 
tea 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 
 
          
 

 

 

 

 P
r
e
-
I
n
s
p
e
c
ti
o
n 
T
r
a
i
n
i
n
g
! 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

    

 M
a
d

St Johnsbury USA Mid
dleto
n 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

Magical Musicians 
Congratulations to pupils who have been excelling in their music lessons this term. We celebrated 
your achievements at Monday’s Assembly this week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Natasha Willsher, 2C, played  
Beethovenõs Ode to Joy on the 
saxophone  at Mondayõs Assembly.  
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fostersamuel@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 

admin@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 
adesegun@lagosprepikoyi.com.ng 
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08189537887 
08179890574 
08181789436 
09033780406 

 

  

   #ÁÌÌ 5Óȣ 

                                                                                           
                                                 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

   

 

 

 

 
 

Par
ents
ȭ 
Wor
ksh
ÏÐȣ 
The 
LPS 
and 
Beyon
d 
Progra
mme 
will be 
the 
Headm
aster’s 
theme 
for his 
next 
Parent
s’ 
Works
hop, 
schedu
led for 
Thursd
ay 26th 
June at 
8.30a
m in 
the 
School 

 

 

 

 
 

The Lagos Prep Diary 

    Michaelmas Term 2015 
 23rd November ɀ -ÉÃÈÁÅÌÍÁÓ 4ÅÒÍ 0ÁÒÅÎÔÓȭ #ÏÎÆÅÒÅÎÃÅ 
 30th November ɀ End of Term Exams Week begins 
 9th December ɀ Christmas Carols Evening 
 10th December ɀ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ #ÌÁÓÓÒÏÏÍ 0ÁÒÔÉÅÓ 
 11th December ɀ EYFS & KS1 Production ɀ School Closes at 12.30pm 
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Congratulations to Ankit 
Chandrakanth, 6B, our Artist 
of the Week, who made a 
multi-media collage piece, 
depicting a wrestling duel. 

 

 

    

Celebrating our Specialist Subject Achievers! 
 

 

Zina Victor-Okigbo, 6A, was 
awarded our Whizz Kid of the 
Week accolade for her 
excellent auditing and 
presentation skills. 

Well done to Nadine 
Ibraheem, 6C our Chef of the 
Week, for her classic Bakewell 
Tart dish created in her English 
Desserts unit of study,  

 

 Parentsõ 
Conference  

On Monday 
School is 
Closed to 
Children 

 
 

 

Thank you to our Funday 
Ride Sponsorsȣ Mrs Makanjuola, Mrs 

Ebimami, Mrs Savalani, La Divine Fragrances, 
Mrs Ibraheem, Mrs Iwuagwu, Mrs Adeleye, Mrs 
Obadina, Viluton Energy, Kidville, Mrs Chioma 
Bassey, Tea Castle Maternity, Mrs McLaughlin, 
Mrs Okeowo, Mr Ajibola, Chuksy Chima, Mrs 
Ishaku, Mrs Kola Abiola, Oldenburger, Mrs 
Aisha Tinubu, Mrs Lawal and Mrs Aaiyenuro. 
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